Jane Hutt AC/AM
Y Dirprwy Weinidog a'r Prif Chwip
Deputy Minister and Chief Whip



Welsh Government

Ein cyf/Our ref OAQ544869

Nick Ramsay AM
Assembly Member for Monmouth
National Assembly for Wales
Ty Hywel
Cardiff Bay
Cardiff
CF99 1NA

nicholas.ramsay@assembly.wales

2 October 2019

Dear Krick,

I am writing to provide you with information on Community Facilities Programme (CFP) funding for projects in Monmouth as requested during OAQ's on 8 October.

I can confirm that there has since the scheme opened in 2015 been one successful application from the county of Monmouthshire. St Thomas the Martyr, Overmonnow was awarded a CFP grant of £340,000 in December 2015. The grant was used towards the £499,419 cost of refurbishing St Thomas' Church Hall. The work done included a new accessible side entrance, dividable hall and improved kitchen and toilet facilities.

The project was completed and the Hall reopened in July 2017. Now rebranded as Ty Price, St Thomas' Hall is a well-used community facility which provides a range of services to the local area including Coffee for All and Square Deal Lunch Club sessions; and food-bank access. It also hosts the activities of many local groups such as Brownies, Rainbows and Rangers.

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400 <u>Gohebiaeth.Jane.Hutt@llyw.cymru</u> <u>Correspondence.Jane.Hutt@gov.wales</u>

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA The CFP is currently open to new applications. If any other group in your constituency is seeking capital funding to improve a community facility then they can get more information at https://gov.wales/community-facilities-programme or by e-mailing the CFP mailbox at communityfacilitiesproghelp@gov.wales.

Jane Hutt AC/AM

Beet hisher,

Y Dirprwy Weinidog a'r Prif Chwip Deputy Minister and Chief Whip